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Minutes of Meeting
August 28, 2017
Chair Joe Crane opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m.  Board members Bill Gianacoples and Paul Thompson, Health Agent, Deborah Rogers Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon were present. 
Minor modification to transfer station - Jason Mello, along with Mello Disposal’s Site Engineer, Richard Barthelmes, from Bayside Engineering attended the meeting to discuss the minor modification to the current transfer station permit. Joe Crane, read the public hearing notice (See attachment).  The BOH requested an additional traffic study, at the previous Board of Health Meeting that was held in July. Based on the additional information provided, the traffic study that was submitted showed no significant changes to the traffic.  
The Abutter Don Soini whose property is located at 123 East Main Street, was concerned about odor, that may occur from the proposed tonnage increase.  Jason Mello explained that odor is caused from Municipal Solid Waste and that the proposed increase in tonnage was most likely going to be construction debris and not household trash.  Mello Disposal’s Engineer, Richard Barthelmes stated they would look into the new enclosed building to have odor suppression, neutralizing units.
The additional concerns that were addressed was the tractor trailer trucks that leave the property with paper streaming is causing litter all over the abutters properties and along the side of the road.  According to Jason Mello, Mello Disposal has their crew go out and pick up any flying debris, and if any resident contacts Mello Disposal if debris blows onto their property, Mello Disposal will have that area cleaned up the area. 
Doug Dawes stated the existing commercial/industrial facility is located in the RC zone with pre-consisting non-conforming use;  a special permit will need to be approved by Zoning Board of Appeals.  

172 East Main Street – United Foam Technologies, Bob Bigelow stated his concerns regarding the traffic study and the bird issue.  Jason Mello explained the number of birds should be reduced with the new proposed enclosure.
123 East Main Street – Doug Dawes, stated the rent G. Mello Disposal is paying the town at this time is $3,333 per month, plus free pick up of the town’s municipal trash, the current lease is under re-negotiation, nothing is definitive at this time.  
The Board Members thanked everyone for addressing their concerns and asked if there were any additional concerns. No further comments were made therefore; a motion was made by Paul Thompson to close any further comments from the audience, Seconded: by Bill Gianacoples, unanimous. 

Motion:  by Paul Thompson, to approve the proposed transfer station minor site modification with the following conditions:  ventilation in the building, odor control, and policing the area for trash debris, Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
2 Molloy Road  - Professional Engineer Michael O’neil, submitted a proposed septic design for the property located at 2 Molloy Road the following variances, were requested:  1.) Reduction in ground water to bottom of Soil Absorption System  from 5’ to 4’. 2.) Reduce Soil Absorption system setback from manmade stream from 100’ to 35’.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to approve the variances pending, Conservation Commission approval and 1 deep hole at time of construction to prove there is 48” of natural occurring material.  Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
Minutes to be approved:  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the minutes as written for August 7, 2017.  Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
Meeting Adjourned at 10:25 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon/ Deborah Rogers
___________________

Joe Crane – Chairman

____________________









Paul Thompson - Member    






____________________

Bill Gianacoples – Clerk        
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